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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am writing this newsletter with the wonderful thought of  ALL the children returning to school 
on Monday 8th March in my head. It is certainly the day we have all been waiting for at St. 
Stephens. A school needs to be filled with children and the joy they bring to each day. It is now 
time for our pupils to return to school, see their friends and teachers and get back into a 
’normal’ routine. We are delighted and all risk assessments are in place ready. 

By now the class teachers will have sent your child/ren a letter via email to remind them of things such as their 
PE /Wild Tribe days (Please come into school in the appropriate clothes on those days to avoid changing although 
its always handy to have a spare pair of joggers and socks in their bag!) reading books and to remind them where 
to come in and get picked up. Don’t forget to let us know which clubs your child will be attending -they start next 
week. As mentioned in my previous letter our entrances and exits are very narrow so we really appreciate your 
help with social distancing. I am hoping that if the weather stays fine we can also open the gate leading onto the 
school field as another exit point to help alleviate the one way traffic system. Fingers crossed for sunshine. We will 
be there to direct you as necessary.  

So have a wonderfully relaxing weekend and I will be there to welcome you all back on Monday. 
Maura Furber                           

           School Improvement 
Over the past few months I have met remotely with our Trust Improvement Officer, Neil 
Swaite every week. Together we have discussed the Academy Recovery schedule and key     

priorities moving forward. Over the next few weeks the teachers will be assessing what your 
child has learnt, information they have retained and what the next steps/targets for them will be. This 
will shape our daily teaching and learning provision and highlight what additional support the teachers  
and pupils will need. The main focus is our children and what will be the best provision to support the 

‘whole child’ back into full time school. I read a very apt poem on social media last week and I have 
slightly altered the wording to make it personal to St Stephens.  

This totally sums up what drives us as a team and leads all our school improvement. 
 

We won’t tell you you’re behind 
We won’t tell you you’ll be held back forever. 
We won’t tell you, you need longer at school 

We won’t tell you you’re lost. 
 

We WILL tell you, you can do it 
We WILL tell you ,we’ll help you. 

We WILL tell you we believe in you 
We WILL  tell you that we’ll DO IT TOGETHER ! 

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher 



World Book Day-Thursday 4th March  

We have taken part in six brilliant LIVE digital author events over three days to celebrate World 

Book Day, and to encourage                  

children to love reading and books. 

Check out more info on our web-

site and Twitter page. We hope you 

enjoyed these as much via the links 

we sent to you at  home. There is also a folder on 

J2E full of stories and poems read by different  

members of staff at St Stephens for the children to 

dip into and listen to throughout the day and weeks 

ahead  

 

 

 

We also asked the children to take part in                         

St Stephens 'The Masked Reader'.                                               

On Thursday we asked  them to  record 

and upload a short video of themselves 

reading a book/poem with their face cov-

ered, preferably with a mask of some sort. 

We will then show these in our classes on 

the first week back for the rest of the              

children to guess.                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   A huge thank you to our English Lead, Mrs Hooper , for co-coordinating the events. 

  

 

 



Our Physical Wellbeing in Class 7 
 

In our PE session in the hall we learn to balance, climb, slide, swing and jump. We do this each week and there is 
always something different or a new challenge. This week we had to climb across the ladder. It was tricky at first 

but we soon learnt the best way to get across.  

Poetry in Action 

Year 6 have really enjoyed learning, acting out, illustrating and 
writing reports on the ...JABERWOCKY. 

 



 

English Reading ,Writing  and Spelling in Year 2 
 

What a busy couple of weeks they have had in Year 2 . Last week they were learning how to spell 
the common exception words most, both and only by making them physically. They have used Lego, 

beads, action figures, clothing and even spaghetti! This skill is now being 
transferred into their writing. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Linking to World Book Day ,this week Year 2 have been exploring books written by Sue Hendra.  
Whilst looking at 'Supertato' they were challenged to create their own Superveggie or Superfruit. 

They have been super creative! 



Y3 and Y4 Star Baker Challenge... Pancakes! 

This term in R.E we are looking at the big question 'Why do Christians call the day Jesus died Good Friday?' This 

week we looked at clues Christians find in the Old Testament as to who God was going to send to rescue his 

people. We thought about what kind of rescuer we would expect to see and who rescues us when we need 

help. We then looked at how the Bible described God's rescuer and what would happen to him. We have linked 

all this learning with DT and created our own pancake faces to show how someone would feel if they were               

rescued. We have had some fabulous entries which you can see above.                                                             

I wonder who you think should win this week's Star Baker award?  

Ready Steady Bake in Foundation 

In our live Teams meeting last week we made 
scones together. We all had our own bowl 

and ingredients. We carefully followed         
instruction in the recipe. The result…                    

they were delicious!  

We used flour like the Little Red Hen used 
to make bread.  



 
We celebrated St Piran’s day in school by 
eating traditional Cornish pasties and finding 
out a little bit about his life. Saint Piran's Day, 
or the Feast of Saint Piran, is the national day 
of Cornwall, held on 5th March every year. 
The day is named after one of the patron 
saints of Cornwall, Saint Piran, who is also the 
patron saint of tin miners.            

We normally take 
our school steel 
band and join the 
other local schools 
for a procession, 
songs and dancing in 
Launceston. Fingers 
crossed we’ll be 
back next year! 

 


